
December 31, 2024 

December 2024 Prayer Letter 

Dear Prayer Warriors, 

As we close out this year, I want to take time to express our gratitude for faithful support and extra gifts 
that were given throughout the course of the year. Those who gave extra for our kitchen repairs and for 
Christmas were an extra blessing to us. We are grateful that God has chosen to work through you all to 
care and provide for us as we labor here in México.  

During 2024, God allowed us to lead 17 souls to Him as we handed out over a thousand tracts while we 
ministered in Irapuato and Querétaro. Tim was able to lead the children’s ministry in Irapuato and began 
preaching regularly on Wednesdays in Querétaro. Brittany was able to work in the nursery of both 
ministries and also was a helper in Sunday School. Charity and Renata have both continued and 
improved in learning and understanding Spanish. 

During December, we were able to go with others from Iglesia Bautista Fidelidad to a Christmas parade 
to hand out tracts and John and Romans booklets. Hundreds of people were able to have the Gospel 
handed to them through this, and we ask that you join us in praying that the seed planted would bring 
forth fruit. Also during December, I not only preached for a Wednesday evening service, but I was also 
able to lead singing and run the sword drills and Bible trivia that Bro. Miller normally does for that 
Wednesday service. 

Regarding our vehicle registration, I attempted to get plates again, and although I was unsuccessful, I was 
finally able to get clarification on what exactly was needed to finish this process. In the state of 
Querétaro, before an out of state vehicle can be registered, what basically is the state prosecutor’s office 
reviews the VIN and documentation to verify that the vehicle is not stolen. Even though I had arrived to 
do that before posted closing time on the day of my license plate appointment, the verifiers had already 
left for the day. Because of what seemed to be a “unsuccessful” day, I was able to learn the best times to 
do certain things and what the different parts of this process would actually cost. Nonetheless, I would 
ask that you continue joining me in prayer that we can have this vehicle registered very soon. 

As we enter 2025, we hope and pray that you all have a blessed New Year, and we look forward to giving 
more good reports of how God is using our partnership to further the cause of Christ in México! 

In Christ’s service, 

Tim Pontius 
Missionary to México with BIMI 
Pontius2MX.org
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